Shepherds Down School

Shepherds Lane, Compton, WINCHESTER. Hants. SO21 2AJ

Tel: 01962 713445 Fax: 01962 713453 Email: admin@shepherdsdown.hants.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Debby Gooderham



18th March 2020

Dear Parents / Carers,

Unfortunately, Lisa the school nurse falls into the vulnerable category for Covid-19 as she is pregnant. She has found out today, that from tomorrow she will not be able to be at Shepherds Down for a while. We have a relief nurse for tomorrow but from Friday onwards, there will be no school nurse on site. However, Bev the Health Care Assistant remains at Shepherds Down fulltime and she can support the administration of any medication needed. A member of your child's class team will administer medication as required, as we did before the new nursing system.

Care plans will remain unchanged and class staff remain able to support these. We have a number of First Aid trained staff on site at all times and we will phone for an ambulance if required as we currently do.

If you have any concerns in relation to this or anything else to do with your child's health at this difficult time do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Debby







